### **BOARD OFFICERS**

Catherine Swysen President

Luz Reyes-Martin (On Leave) Carol Keator (Acting)

VP Policy

Celebrating 28 Years of Empowering Women

March 20, 2017

Senator Ricardo Lara, CA State Senate ATTN: Megan Baier, Fax: (916) 651-4933 and Renee Estoista, Email: renee.estoista@sen.ca.gov

Dear Senator Lara,

RE: SB 31 (Lara) California Religious Freedom Act - SUPPORT

On behalf of the Santa Barbara Women's Political Committee (SBWPC), I am writing to express support for SB 31 that addresses the Trump campaign's promise to establish a Muslim Registry. Thank you for introducing this legislation to protect the safety and well-being of all Californians by ensuring that state

and local agencies and personnel do not participate in creating a registry, list, or database of individuals based on religious beliefs, practices, affiliations, national origin, or ethnicity.

based on gender, race, ethnicity, sexual orientation, religion, age, or ability."

Our organization is one of the largest women's political committees in Santa Barbara County and is nonpartisan. SBWPC is dedicated to furthering gender equality and other feminist values through political and social action and educational activities. We would like to enter the public record as supporters of this bill since it aligns with our mission statement's commitment, "to taking social action against discrimination

It is imperative that California takes the lead in standing for religious freedom and against any attempts by the federal government to collect personal information regarding the religion of any individual. We urge the California Senate to take a preemptive stand for our First Amendment right to freedom of religion and vote for SB 31.

Thank you for reviewing our position on this issue. Should you wish to communicate further with us, please email us at info@sbwpc.org.

Catheune J. Swiper

Catherine Swysen, President SB'

CC: Senator Hannah-Beth Jackson, Fax: (805) 965-0701 Assemblymember Monique Limon, Fax: (805) 564-1651

Leslie Brtek VP Organization

ej Borah Secretary

Lisa Guravitz

**CFO** 

**BOARD MEMBERS** 

Vicki Allen

Diana Cecala

Danielle De Smeth

Pamela Flynt Tambo

Elsa Granados

Charlotte Gullap-Moore

**Hathor Hammett** 

**Beverly Herbert** 

Jacqueline Inda

Carol Keator

Sandy Kievman

Andria Martinez-Cohen

Max Rorty

PAST PRESIDENTS

**Gayle Binion** 

Barbara Lindemann

Lois Phillips

Carole Piceno

Susan Rose

Hannah-Beth Jackson

Margaret Connell

Helene Schneider

**Janet Barron** 

Alissa Hummer

Sharon Hoshida

Lisa Guravitz

Mary O'Gorman

Beth Schneider

Jane Gray

Carol Keator

### TRANSMISSION VERIFICATION REPORT

TIME

03/21/2017 15:40

NAME

U62700A2N535735

DATE, TIME FAX NO./NAME DURATION

15:40 19166514933 00:00:29 STANDARD

### BOARD OFFICERS

Catherine Swysen President

Luz Reyes-Martin (On Leave) Carol Keator (Acting) VP Policy

## Leslie Brtek VP Organization

ei Borah Secretary

Lisa Guravitz

**CFO** 

**BOARD MEMBERS** 

Vicki Allen

Diana Cecala

Danielle De Smeth

Pamela Flynt Tambo

Elsa Granados

Charlotte Gullap-Moore

Hathor Hammett

**Beverly Herbert** 

Jacqueline Inda

Carol Keator

Sandy Kievman

Andria Martinez-Cohen

Max Rorty

PAST PRESIDENTS



# Celebrating 28 Years of Empowering Women

March 20, 2017

Senator Ricardo Lara, CA State Senate ATTN: Megan Baier, Fax: (916) 651-4933 and Renee Estoista, Email: renee.estoista@sen.ca.gov

## RE: SB 31 (Lara) California Religious Freedom Act - SUPPORT

Dear Senator Lara,

On behalf of the Santa Barbara Women's Political Committee (SBWPC), I am writing to express support for SB 31 that addresses the Trump campaign's promise to establish a Muslim Registry. Thank you for introducing this legislation to protect the safety and well-being of all Californians by ensuring that state and local agencies and personnel do not participate in creating a registry, list, or database of individuals based on religious beliefs, practices, affiliations, national origin, or ethnicity.

Our organization is one of the largest women's political committees in Santa Barbara County and is . nonpartisan. SBWPC is dedicated to furthering gender equality and other feminist values through political and social action and educational activities. We would like to enter the public record as supporters of this bill since it aligns with our mission statement's commitment, "to taking social action against discrimination based on gender, race, ethnicity, sexual orientation, religion, age, or ability."

It is imperative that California takes the lead in standing for religious freedom and against any attempts by the federal government to collect personal information regarding the religion of any individual. We urge the California Senate to take a preemptive stand for our First Amendment right to freedom of religion and vote for SB 31.

Gayle Binion Thank you for reviewing our position on this issue. Should you wish to communicate further with us.

### TRANSMISSION VERIFICATION REPORT

NAME

03/21/2017 15:42

FAX TEL

SER.# : U62700A2N535735

DATE, TIME FAX NO./NAME DURATION

03/21 15:41 18059650701 00:00:23 Й1 STANDARD

### BOARD OFFICERS

Catherine Swysen President

Luz Reves-Martin (On Leave) Carol Keator (Acting) VP Policy

## Leslie Brtek VP Organization

ej Borab Secretary

Lisa Guravitz **CFO** 

**BOARD MEMBERS** 

Vicki Allen Diana Cecala

Danielle De Smeth

Pamela Flynt Tambo

Elsa Granados

Charlotte Gullap-Moore

Hathor Hammett

Beverly Herbert

Jacqueline Inda

Sandy Kievman

Carol Keator

Andria Martinez-Cohen

Max Rorty

PAST PRESIDENTS



# Celebrating 28 Years of Empowering Women

March 20, 2017

Senator Ricardo Lara, CA State Senate ATTN: Megan Baier, Fax: (916) 651-4933 and Renee Estoista, Email: renee.estoista@sen.ca.gov

## RE: SB 31 (Lara) California Religious Freedom Act - SUPPORT

Dear Senator Lara,

On behalf of the Santa Barbara Women's Political Committee (SBWPC), I am writing to express support for SB 31 that addresses the Trump campaign's promise to establish a Muslim Registry. Thank you for introducing this legislation to protect the safety and well-being of all Californians by ensuring that state and local agencies and personnel do not participate in creating a registry, list, or database of individuals based on religious beliefs, practices, affiliations, national origin, or ethnicity.

Our organization is one of the largest women's political committees in Santa Barbara County and is nonpartisan. SBWPC is dedicated to furthering gender equality and other feminist values through political and social action and educational activities. We would like to enter the public record as supporters of this bill since it aligns with our mission statement's commitment, "to taking social action against discrimination based on gender, race, ethnicity, sexual orientation, religion, age, or ability."

It is imperative that California takes the lead in standing for religious freedom and against any attempts by the federal government to collect personal information regarding the religion of any individual. We urge the California Senate to take a preemptive stand for our First Amendment right to freedom of religion and vote for \$B 31.

### TRANSMISSION VERIFICATION REPORT

NAME

03/21/2017 15:43

FAX

SER.#

: LI62700A2N535735

DATE, TIME FAX NO./NAME DURATION RESUL

03/21 15:43 18055641651 00:00:24 01 STANDARD

### BOARD OFFICERS

Catherine Swysen President

Luz Reves-Martin (On Leave) Carol Keator (Acting) VP Policy

## Leslie Brick VP Organization

eî Borah Secretary

Lisa Guravitz

CFO'

**BOARD MEMBERS** 

Vicki Allen Diana Cecala

Danielle De Smeth

Pamela Flynt Tambo

Elea Granados

Charlotte Gullap-Moore

Hathor Hammett

Beverly Herbert

Jacqueline Inda

Carol Keator

Sandy Kievman

Andria Martinez-Cohen

Max Rorty

PAST PRESIDENTS



# Celebrating 28 Years of Empowering Women

March 20, 2017

Senator Ricardo Lara, CA State Senate

ATTN: Megan Baier, Fax: (916) 651-4933 and

Renee Estoista, Email: renee.estoista@sen.ca.gov

RE: SB 31 (Lara) California Religious Freedom Act - SUPPORT

Dear Senator Lara,

On behalf of the Santa Barbara Women's Political Committee (SBWPC), I am writing to express support for SB 31 that addresses the Trump campaign's promise to establish a Muslim Registry. Thank you for introducing this legislation to protect the safety and well-being of all Californians by ensuring that state and local agencies and personnel do not participate in creating a registry, list, or database of individuals based on religious beliefs, practices, affiliations, national origin, or ethnicity.

Our organization is one of the largest women's political committees in Santa Barbara County and is nonpartisan. SBWPC is dedicated to furthering gender equality and other feminist values through political and social action and educational activities. We would like to enter the public record as supporters of this bill since it aligns with our mission statement's commitment, "to taking social action against discrimination based on gender, race, ethnicity, sexual orientation, religion, age, or ability."

It is imperative that California takes the lead in standing for religious freedom and against any attempts by the federal government to collect personal information regarding the religion of any individual. We urge the California Senate to take a preemptive stand for our First Amendment right to freedom of religion and vote for SB 31.

Gayle Binion